Village of Roselle

DAVID PILESKI

ROBERTO BARRETO
MAYOR

CHIEF OF POLICE

DEPARTMENT OF POLICE

March 31, 2025

Executive Director Linda Zerwin
Emergency Telephone System Board of
DuPage 421 N. County Farm Rd.
Wheaton, IL 60187

Dear Director Zerwin,

Please let this letter serve as a formal letter of sponsorship for DuPage High
School District 108 to be allowed access to the DuPage Emergency Dispatch
Interoperable Radio System (DEDIRS). The Roselle Police Department is one
of the primary law enforcement jurisdictions for District 108, and the Roselle
Fire Department provides fire protection and emergency medical services for
District 108 which consists of both Lake Park East and Lake Park West high schools.

Each of these public safety agencies work closely with District 108 and have
educated their staff in active shooter and emergency response protocols. If an
incident were to develop, the assistance that could be provided by trained
personnel at the scene is invaluable. Their ability to access the system would
allow them to provide timely, informed information for the safety of the
students, faculty, and first responders alike.

Fire Chief Timothy Smeltzer and | are strongly in favor of allowing District 108
onto the radio system. | welcome any questions or clarifications and look
forward to the approval of their application.

Sincerely, Sincerely,

Roberto Barreto Timothy Smetfzer
Chief of Police Fire Chief

103 South Prospect Street  Roselle, Illinois 60172-2025
Administration (630) 980-2025 » Fax (630) 980-9767
www.roselle.il.us/police




BLOOMINGDALE POLICE DEPARTMENT

201 S. BLOOMINGDALE ROAD
BLOOMINGDALE, ILLINOIS 60108-1499 FRANK A. GIAMMARESFE
(630) 529-9868 ADMINISTRATIVE DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC SAFETY
(630) 529-7274 ADMINISTRATIVE FAX

March 25, 2025

Pablo Castro

Director of Safety and Security
Lake Park High School

600 S. Medinah Rd.

Roselle, IL 60172

Dear Director Castro,

Please let this letter serve as a formal letter of sponsorship for Lake Park High School
District 108 to access the Police channels through the DuPage Public Safety
Communications radio system (DU-COMM). The Bloomingdale Police Department is
one of the law enforcement jurisdictions for DuPage High School District 108.

As a neighboring community, we may be called upon to assist in high-level events or
active shooter situations. In the event of an incident, the assistance provided by trained
personnel at the scene is invaluable. Their ability to access the system would enable them
to provide timely, informed information, ensuring the safety of both students and first
responders.

The Bloomingdale Police Department expresses its strong support for the inclusion of
District 108 in the radio communication system. Should you have any inquiries or require
clarification, please feel free to reach out to me. I look forward to the favorable
consideration of their application.

Sincerely.

Frank Giammarese
Director of Public Safety






